
From: Matthew Babich <Matthew.Babich@cityofchicago.org> 

Sent: Monday, June 10, 2024 9:46 AM 

To: Richard Superfine <Richard.Superfine@cityofchicago.org> 

Subject: CIOsynergy Chicago - Perry's Steakhouse | June 6, 2024 

  

Hi Richard, 

  

Happy Monday! 

  

I am informing you and the ethics committee that I attended the CIOsynergy Chicago Event at Perry's 

Steakhouse in Schaumburg on Thursday (June 10, 2024) afternoon in my official capacity as the 

Assistant Director of Information Systems for the Chicago Department of Aviation. 

The event was structured so the attendees would listen and ask questions to Information Technology 

industry professionals and experts in “fireside chat” scenarios and technology panel about Artificial 

Intelligence (AI), data security and protection, and application development code security. 

  

Perry's Steakhouse is located at 1780 E Golf Rd, Schaumburg, IL 60173. 

The event started at 11 am and ended at 4 pm. I was in attendance for the entire time. 

The lunch and beverages were paid for/provided by the event sponsor: Veeam. 

Here is the website link to the event for review if necessary: https://www.ciosynergy.co/event/cio-

chicago-ju064 

  

I drove my personal vehicle from work (O’Hare airport) to Perry's Steakhouse which is located in an 

industrial park area and parked there for free. Therefore, there were no traveling/parking fees 

incurred nor reimbursed. 

  

Let me know if you need any additional information and I will be happy to provide. Also, let me know 

if this is an acceptable message. 

  

Thank you, 

Matthew Babich 

Assistant Director of Information Systems  

https://www.ciosynergy.co/event/cio-chicago-ju064
https://www.ciosynergy.co/event/cio-chicago-ju064


  

10510 W. Zemke Road  

Chicago, IL 60666  

T:  (773) 686-3590  

M:  (312) 848-4646  

Email: matthew.babich@cityofchicago.org  

  

Visit us at flychicago.com  

Contact us at aviation@flychicago.com  
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